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I will pour out my Spirit on all people. Your sons and daughters will prophesy, your old men will dream dreams, your young 
men will see visions. Even on my servants, both men and women, I will pour out my Spirit in those days. Joel 2:28-29

No, this is what was spoken by the prophet Joel: In the last days, God says, I will pour out my Spirit on all people. Your sons 
and daughters will prophesy, your young men will see visions, your old men will dream dreams. Even on my servants, both 

men and women, I will pour out my Spirit in those days, and they will prophesy. Acts 2:16-18
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Hello dear family and friends,

Since our last letter, so much has happened in our lives that it would be impossible 
to write about it all. However, we are going to do our best to tell you about the 
things that we feel are the most important. So, here we go! We start with what God 
is doing in the lives of our children. 

On March 29th, the most exciting thing occurred! Our daughter, Kari Grace, 
married a nice young man named Alexander who is actively serving in the military. 
He is a great guy and really loves our daughter. We are so excited for our daughter 
and her new life! She is married, has a new last name, and no longer lives at home. 
Honestly, it has been an emotional time for us not having our baby girl at home, 
but we know that God has great plans for her and our son in law. We are truly 
excited for them and what God has in store for their lives. 

Next we will tell you a little about our oldest son, Joseph. He has been playing the 
guitar on the worship team at a small church. Then he begin to lead worship for the 
once a month worship and prayer night at the church. Joseph has such a heart and 
love for playing the guitar and for worship. God has given him songs in dreams 
while asleep in the night. He wrote them down and someone helped him write the 
music for them. The songs are amazing! 

Now our 2nd  oldest son, Samuel serves at another church on the worship team 
singing and playing the keyboard. He also helps with the youth and young men’s 
groups. God has given him the desire to be in full time ministry. So, he has just 
applied to attend a Bible School and plans to start in the fall. He also is preparing 
and raising funds to go to the Philippines on a mission’s trip. Please pray and 
believe with us that God will provide for him financially. 

Next, Jadon turned 17 in March and is driving now. He is preparing to serve with 
the summer mission’s program called Gospel Ministries to Children. This will be 

his 3rd year. He will do a week of training on how to present the gospel to children 
and how to run a Bible club. Then he will have 3 weeks of Bible clubs.
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He will go out door to door inviting children to the Bible clubs, teaching Bible 
lessons, singing songs, and sharing the gospel with the children. He is responsible 
to raise money to participate in the summer mission’s program. Please pray that 
God will provide for him.

Finally, Nathan our youngest will be a teenager this year. He is growing up so 
fast! He is always a big help with outreaches in Mexico. He loves to cook hot 
dogs for the children at the outreaches. One Pastor in Mexico calls him the hot 
dog Chef. God has given Nathan so many talents. He loves basketball and 
playing the keyboard and is really good at them both. 

We love our children and are excited for what God is doing in and through their 
lives. Not only did our daughter get married in March, but March is also 10 years 
that we have been working as Missionaries in Mexico. As we look back over the 
past 10 years, God has done some amazing things. We could go on and on with 
all the great things over the past 10 years. It’s all been amazing! However, we are 
not content spiritually and are hungry for more of God. We are looking forward to 
the next 10 years of ministry and what God has planned. But, what is God saying 
to us? Well, what we believe He is saying to us is that we need to refocus and 
return to our roots. In other words, He is calling us to return to the place where we were spiritually before He sent us 
out to minister. To that place where we said to Him, “Lord, we give our all to you and hold nothing back from you.” 
To that place where we gave it all to follow Him. To that place where we put Him first in everything. To that place 
where we wanted to be in His presence and see His glory. To that place where Jesus was first in all that we did. To 
that place where we first experienced Jesus and His love. We believe that God is calling forth a people that will 
return to their first love. Where they first experienced Jesus and His amazing love. God will raise up a people that 
will seek Jesus first and that will lay their lives down for the sake of His love. God is raising up a people that will be 
full of the Holy Spirit. A people that will minister in the power of the Holy Spirit. God is raising up a people that will 
allow the Holy Spirit to move through them and the gifts of the Holy Spirit will manifest. People will be set free and 
delivered. People will turn to Jesus. People will be healed. People will see visions and dream dreams. We need the 
presence of the Holy Spirit in our lives. If it was important for the disciples and apostles, then it is important for us 
today.
Prayer Summits
We had a group come from Oregon and Utah to do prayer events in Juarez, Mexico and El Paso, Texas. The vision of 
the group is to unite the body of Christ and train leaders how to reach and impact their cities through prayer. The 
main focus starts by finding our secret place so that we can spend time with the Lord in order to come to know Him 
personally. The Prayer events were hosted by many different churches in Juarez and 2 churches in El Paso over 11 
days. There were times of fellowship, times of worship, times of teaching, times of prayer, and times of ministry and 
healing. God did some amazing things! The most amazing thing was Pastors from different denominations 
throughout Juarez came together in unity (joined hand in hand) to seek God in prayer as well as to intercede for their 
communities. Then together, they would hit the streets around the churches to pray and evangelize. People were 
saved and healed. It reminds me of the song, “What if His people prayed” by the group Casting Crowns.  Imagine 
what would happen if churches of different denominations would come together to seek God and pray. 2 Chronicles 
7:14 says, “If my people, who are called by my name, will humble themselves and pray and seek my face and turn 
from their wicked ways, then I will hear from Heaven, and I will forgive their sin and will heal their land. We 
experienced Pastors, leaders, and members come together to do just as this verse says and we saw God move. We are 
already planning for the next 2 week prayer event in September. We believe that Juarez will be shaken by the power 
of God because His people will be humbly coming together to seek His face, to pray, and to turn from sin.



Mother's Day everyone at the table for a delicious meal

Children's Day (Día Del Niño) outreachUpcoming ministry and events
We have a lot of upcoming ministry and events. One of them is our mission’s 
trip to Vera Cruz in August. We (Randall, Tina, Jadon, & Nathan) will be 
traveling with close Pastor friends for about a week to minister in various 
churches within the city and some villages in the mountains. We have been 
asked to go for years, but finally believe that this is the time to go. We covet 
your prayers for this upcoming ministry trip. We have already raised some of 
the money for the trip, but still need to raise about another $1500. 

The next ministry outreaches that we want to talk about is the Christmas 
Outreaches. There is only about 6 months to go and a lot of preparations to 
make. We usually do about 25 outreaches and have about 3,000 children plus 
adults that come. God has already provided the finances to feed the children a 
warm meal and provided all the candy. We are hoping and praying that we will 
receive the new jackets again. This year we are planning to put together little 
gift bags full of gifts for each child. Please believe with us that God will 
encourage churches and individuals to help us financially so that we can 
purchase what is needed to put these gift bags together.

Thanksgiving and Prayer Requests
Our hearts are full of thanksgiving for every prayer and financial support these 
past 10 years. God has provided for us in amazing ways! Thank you to all of 
you that have continued to lift our family and ministry in prayer and thank you 
to all of you who have faithfully supported us financially. Please stand with us 
in prayer for provision for the needs mentioned in this letter. Also, due to being 
a little short on monthly financial support the past few months, please believe 
with us for a monthly support increase. Because of your love, prayers, and 
financial support we are able to continue doing all that God has called us to do.

With much love, 
Randall and Tina
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